
	
 
 
December 11, 2019 
 
Dr. Rodney Hanley 
President 
Lake Superior State University 
650 W. Easterday Ave. 
Sault Sainte Marie, MI 49783-1699 
 
Dear President Hanley: 
 
Attached is a copy of the Multi-Location Visit Report completed following the visit to Lake Superior State 
University. As detailed in the report, the pattern of operations at the locations appears to be adequate and no 
further review or monitoring is necessary. 
 
Within the Multi-Location Visit Report, you will find brief comments on the instructional oversight, 
academic services, student services, facilities, marketing and recruitment information and adequacy of 
assessment of student performance. Please consider these comments as advice for continued 
improvement of the additional locations. 
 
Per HLC policy, completion of these visits and fulfillment of the requirement will be noted in your 
institution’s history record and the completed report will be included in your institution’s permanent file. 
 
If you have any questions or comments regarding the Multi-Location Visit or the attached report, please 
contact Pat Newton-Curran (pnewton@hlcommission.org).  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Higher Learning Commission 
 




